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Comments: The Pete Lien and Sons Rochford Mineral Exploratory Drilling project #67838 should not be

approved. First and foremost, this is a sacred site for the Lakota and the Oceti Sakowin. Imagine the public

outcry if a company proposed bulldozing the Notre Dame (albeit in France) for an exploratory  drilling project.

Second, is Pete Lien and Sons Rochford prepared to compensate the public for the cost of every ecosystem

service destroyed by this project? Are they prepared to provide an alternative and equivalent amount of water to

make up for any contamination to the Rapid Creek watershed? Are they prepared to fund  every ecosystem

service lost to vegetation removal: oxygen source, soil filtration, CO2 removal, stormwater retention, etc.?

This project would neither care for the land nor serve the people, it would only benefit a very limited, particular

few. The American people are prepared to assist the Lakota and the Oceti Sakowin in their efforts to protect this

site, Pe'sla.


